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PUBLIC SCHOOL PROGRAM 

With some assistance from the curling club the Rocks and Rings program was 

brought to the school in Nov. 2013. Forty three students from the Bobcaygeon 

Public School signed up for the two month curling program twenty two more stu-

dents than last year.                                                                                        

Huge thanks to Ron Piesanen for organizing the   program and to Laura Ferguson 

for organizing the curling instruction.                                                                                                                        

The volunteers were; Laura Ferguson, Al Ingram, Ron Piesanen, Roger Richard, 

Grant Heaphy, Andy Easton, Bill Morris, Jan and Bryce Warwick, Doris Horsley, 

Don Welsh, Lloyd McInroy, Marilyn Madgett, Marlene Henry, Louise Nickels, 

Jeanne Crighton, and Larry Squire.                                                                                                           

March 3rd was the finial day and the participants enjoyed pizza and pop from      

Godfathers. Thanks to all the volunteers who assisted. What a huge success.               

Thanks Barb  

Great news: the club has just received word from the federal New Horizons funding 

program, the club has been successful with our grant application. The club asked for      

$ 24,660.00 and we were granted the full amount. 

The funds will cover the following renovations and upgrades:  

1) 2 new doors on the south side of the club $ 1,960.00                                            

2) Replacement of the flat roof over the mechanical room and front entrance                  

$ 10,540.00  

3)  Upgrade the hydro service and wiring to the kitchen   $ 10,200.00                                                                                                 

4) Purchase a new Ice Nipper $ 2,000            

Congratulations and thanks to all the people who worked on the application.  

 

On Monday March 3rd Barb Hetherington and I were invited to watch the closing day of 

the six week training session of 39 public school children. What a great group of chil-

dren, so excited yet well behaved. Several students received recognition of excellence 

awards. They also enjoyed pizza and pop and a goodie bag to take home. Special thanks 

to Ron Piesanen and the training group of volunteers, very much appreciated. Also thanks 

to the parents, and grandparents who were there supporting their kids as well.  And fi-

nally, thanks to Ms. Oliver and Ms. Jane Austin principal from the public school for their 

support and guidance.   As we approach the last few weeks of curling and playoffs. I 

hope everyone is enjoying and has had an enjoyable season.                           Garry 

All advertisers can be found on our website 
www.bobcaygeoncurlingclub.com 
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Thank You 
The Bobcaygeon Curling Club thanks all the partici-
pants from the Community who made the first annual 
‘Bobcaygeon Cares’ local Charity bonspiel a huge  
success. 
A special thanks to the Feature Sponsor, Lindsay 
Carpet Cleaners as well as Buckeye Marine and  
Cable Cable, for their very generous support. 
The real winners of the event are local charitable or-
ganizations selected by the Curling Club to be this 
year’s recipients of the proceeds.  
The Bobcaygeon Helps Food Bank and Community 
Care (Bobcaygeon and District) will share the bulk of 
the proceeds ($3,847.79 each) and a donation of $500 
has been presented to the Bobcaygeon Horticultural 
Society. 
Huge thanks to the core committee of Barb Hethering-
ton, Fran Orpana, Lynn Reid, Sharron Smith and 
Murray Thompson.  
   
Stu Stephen Chair 
  

Our annual Championship Day is on 

Saturday, March 22nd. There 

will be curling all day until 4 p.m. 

and afterwards our awards and so-

cial time. We invite all of our mem-

bers to come out and enjoy some 

good curling and fellowship. As 

gratitude for support of our club 

we are extending an invitation to 

representative from our advertis-

ers and sponsors to join us. Compli-

mentary snacks will be served.  
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Thank You  

To all the convenors and 

volunteers who were     

involved in organizing and 

running the Foodland, 

Edgetown Ford,        

Bobcaygeon Cares and the 

Strang’s Ladies Bonspiels. 

Without you these events 

would not be possible.                                                                 

Thanks Barb  

Bobcaygeon Curling Club                   
is planning to host a course to train                

coaches/instructors 
 in November 2014 

It will be 2 days, from                       
9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. each day 

The cost is $175.00 
BCC will pay the cost for 3 of our   

members to take this course. 

Contact Elaine Henson for details 

Application is attached to newsletter 



Club Coach Workshop 
 

Bobcaygeon Curling Club is planning to host a course to train coaches/instructors 

 in November 2014 

It will be 2 days, from 9:00 a.m. until 5:00 p.m. each day 

The cost is   $175.00 

BCC will pay the cost for 3 of our members to take this course. 

 

The workshop includes:  the role of the coach, strategy, safety, ethics, delivery, 

sweeping, warm ups, practice time, & skills analysis. 

 

Once you have completed the program BCC will expect you to assist in the train-

ing of our new members, as well as on-going trainings as the club plans.  

 

 

Please fill out the application & return the bottom half of this page to            

Elaine Hensen 

 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Club Coach Course 

Name:      

Phone #:    

Number of years as a BCC member:    

Would you be available to help with instruction in Oct /Nov?     

 

Would you be available to help with training throughout the year?    

 

 

 


